Executive Committee Report to the Senate

November 2, 2007
A. Plan for Senate’s focus.

1. The Senate will make an effort to improve the functioning of its standing committees through (1) a greater effort to construct an accurate roster of committee membership and (2) the creation of liaison senate membership on each of the standing committees that meet regularly in order to more closely monitor the needs and working of the committees.

2. The Senate will work with the Administration toward improvement of academic programs. Tabled until next executive committee meeting.

3. Improved relationship between the CTC and the University

 The Executive Committee recommends that the Senate approach CTC faculty in an effort to survey their interest in forming University Faculty Senate Standing Committees with membership that is inclusive of CTC faculty. 

B. Changes to Constitution and Bylaws Status

The Executive Committee recommends that barring any constitutional conflict, changes recently passed will be effective as of October 5, 2007.

The Executive Committee will see to it that an updated and current copy of the Bylaws and Constitution becomes part of the Senate’s web site.

C. Clarifications Chair Elections

The Executive Committee recommends that the Senate pass the following recommendation to the administration: 

In an effort to strengthen faculty governance of our University, the VPPA and President will accept the election results of the academic departments unless there are exceptional circumstances. In such instances, members of the department and chair of the senate will be informed of those circumstances. 

D. Ad Hoc Merit pay committee charge to revise criteria and develop a new instrument. 

The Executive Committee recommends the appointment of a new ad-hoc merit pay committee with the following members: Arnie Hartstein, Tom Guetloff, Mammood Islam, Jack Skeens, Ed Pauley, Barbara Ladner, Mehdi Sedmodynir, Mike Lewis, Deborah Wells, John Richards, and Brenda Wamsley. Mike Lewis is designated to be the convener. 

The committee is charged with studying the present criteria, instrument, and the processes of awarding merit pay and making recommendations to the Senate for appropriate revision and development of a new instrument if needed. An initial report from the committee is to be presented to the Senate’s Executive Committee by its May, 2008 meeting.
E. Charge to executive committee to develop a proposal for faculty administrative withdrawal of students. 

The Executive Committee recommends the Senate act on the following:

The Senate recommends that the administration create an academic mechanism that allows faculty to withdraw students from their classes at mid term.

